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SUNDERLAND STROLLERS RUNNING CLUB

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
07 DECEMBER 2015

7PM – ASHBROOKE SPORTS CLUB
Present:

Phil Watson

-
Chairman  

Graeme Glaezy
-
Treasurer 

Gary Hargrave
-
Deputy Treasurer 

Lesley Watson
-
Ladies Manager

Mike Hobson

-
Webmaster

Tricia O'Neill

-
Committee Member

Michael Dixon
-
Men's Captain

Bill Kirk

-
Deputy Club Secretary

Malcolm Cox

-
Race Secretary

Jill Connolly

-
Kit Manager

Harry Harrison
-
Club Secretary

Apologies:
Michael Crozier
-
Membership Secretary

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Matters Arising
Online Banking – Deputy Treasurer advised that Alliance & Leicester were able to provide a Club account with online access for zero charge.  He would gather more information and discuss with the Treasuer.
Revised Constitution – Club Secretary advised that he would produce a draft ahead of the next Committee meeting.
Funding Applications – Deputy Treasurer produced a form, this would be advertised and placed on the website.

	Dep Treas

Club Sec

Club Sec / Webmaster

	2
	Strollers 2016 Championship

a.  Club Secretary advised the results of the ballot:

Road:

Clive Cookson




Watergate




Brampton – Carlisle




Tynedale 10K

Off Road:
George Ogle




Old Monks




Penshaw 10K

Fell

Durham Dales




Coxhoe Trail
b.
Points would also be available for any marathon, any half marathon, any 10K, Guess Your Time 5M and Woody's 5K.  Now that the dates were known for the selected races the Race Secretary would select suitable dates for the GYT5M and Woody's 5K
c
Bonus points would again be available for XC, including the NEHL and North Eastern Championships.  Ten points per event up to a maximum of 40 points.  There would be no points for relays, a proposal to allow a 'joker' card to be played ahead of races was discussed but dismissed as being to complicated.
d.
Race Secretary would review the championship races and consider putting together a trail only championship, perhaps summer only to replace the summer handicap and minimise any equipment requirement.

	Race Secretary

Race Secretary

Race Secretary

Race Secretary

	3


	Pier to Pier 2016

a.
Club Secretary showed the Committee the logo produced by Graeme Pullan, a version without '2016' would be requested to enable 'gizit's to be re-used.
b.
From an annonymised list the Committee selected the contents of the 2016 Goodie Bag; Club Secretary would purchase bottles of champagne for the winning suggestors: Nichola Taylor & Hazel Hall.
c.
Race Director advised that 2016 entries were now open and almost 150 entries had been taken.


	Club Sec

Club Sec



	4
	2016 Club Subscriptions

Subscription for 2016 was confirmed as £25, this would become due on 1 Jan 2016.  Online payment would available again, a late payment penalty (post 31 Mar) would apply once again.

The Committee discussed the idea of a social membership (omitting the UK Athletics registration fee) but agreed that this was unlikely to be attractive as there was little the Club could offer non-runners.


	Club Sec

	5
	Strollers Website

The Webmaster gave a demonstration of the new Strollers website and explained the ability for multiple, authorised people to have the ability to update certain aspects.  Initially he would transfer the relevant data from the existing website and then replace the existing site with the new arrangement,  All of the historic data would be retained, both online and downloaded to storage.  

The Webmaster also highlighted the opportunity for people to submit comments against news articles etc, these could be moderated by the author thus providing an element of control.

Future opportunities were discussed including linkage with Facebook & Twitter along with online kit ordering, bus bookings etc  It was emphasised that the website would only be as good as the data displayed and there was a responsibility to drive as much of the Club's business to the new site.  In particular the Deputy Secretary would immediately begin using the site to co-ordinate Wednesday sessions and pack leaders.


	

	6
	Beginners Group

Club Secretary outlined the linkages that had been made between the Club and 2 starter groups.  The Start Me Up for Sunderland (SMUfS) set up by Run Sunderland had invited Strollers to participate in their sessions, the Club would be signposted to those wanting further assistance in preparation for next years half Marathon or 10K.  The Sainsbury's Running Group had recently launched with around 20 staff members aiming to complete the Sunderland 10K in aid of cancer charities.  Funding was being provided by Sunderland Council for LiRF courses on the condition that the group worked with Strollers.  To that end Lee Corbett would be providing the group with training plans as part of his CiRF training.

The Committee discussed whether the Club should deliver further beginners courses in 2016.  Concerns were raised at the ability of the Club to accommodate more runners within the existing training provision and also the ability of completed beginners to merge into the sessions.  It was agreed that Jan/Feb was the best time for a course, the summer course had suffered from inconsistent attendances due to holidays etc.  A longer course would be required to ensure that all participants were able to successfully complete runs up to 6 miles.

It was agreed that a final decision required the input of Julie Cook.

	Club Sec

	7
	Financial Update

Currently the Club had residual funds totalling £21 869.  

The Treasurer advised that £2000 would be presented to the Phoenix Cancer Unit from the Doorstep Marathon & Half Marathon.


	Dep Treas

	8
	Ashbrooke Club Membership

The Chairman and Club Secretary had met with the Chair of the Trustees of Ashbrooke Sports Club.  The latter had strongly emphasised that he wanted the Strollers to be part of the Club and urged Club members to become more involved with their 'home' location.  To that end the offer of half price first year social membership of the Sports Club would be extended into 2016.  Forms were available from the Admin Office.  Strollers were also encouraged to report facilities failings to the Admin Office to ensure they were fixed in a timely fashion.

	

	9
	Wearside Athletic Network

The Club Secretary updated from the latest meeting of the Wearside Athletic Network.  The UKA Club Support Officer had provided details of the latest support arrangements available.  He'd also advised that Tyne & Wear Sport would be launching their 2016 Bursary's for Clubs on 4 Jan and for Coaches on 18 Jan.  They were particulaly keen to encourage runners to train as Guide Runners for visually impaired athletes.  There is a workshop in Hartlepool on 19 Jan.

The meeting had discussed the use of the Silksworth track.  It was agreed that Strollers could resume using the track immediately prior to the Harriers on Tuesdays, observing appropriate track etiquette.  The new charging arrangements for the track would come into force from 1 Apr 2016.  It was confirmed that Strollers would make a repeat bookings at a number of times during each week.  Everyday Active had agreed to give wider promotion to track bookings and had agreed that repeat bookings would have priority but not exclusivity over the use of the facility.  Concerns regarding the condition of the track and surrounding facilities would be passed on to Everyday Active.

It was suggested that the WAN should coordinate an event during the Run Sunderland Weekend, ideally utilising the Keel Square / Vaux Site area.  Further liaison would be made with the Events of the North team before a final decision was made.

The group was still working towards the delivery of a NEHL fixture in Herrington Park during the 2016/2017 season.

	

	10
	Derek Dixon Memorial

The Chairman had discussed the options for commemoratingDerek Dixon.  The best idea focussed on one of the Club's annual races such as Backhouse Relays or Woody's 5K.  The Chairman would speak further with the Dixon family.

	Chairman

	11
	North East Masters Championships

Ladies Captain highlighted that the strongest group of runners in the Club were V35/V45/V55 etc and that greater participation by Club members in NEMAC events could be very productive.  Athletes were required to be members of the NEMAC, performances within a range of events would then be taken into account.  The first such event would be the Durham Cathedral relays on 17 Jan.  Committee agreed that, as a trial, for 2016 the Club would pay 50% of individuals newly registering with NEMAC (£5 per Stroller).  Ladies Captain would collate forms and submit them to NEMAC Secretary.

	Ladies Captain

	12
	Any Other Business
1)
Urban Ultra  The Committee agreed that the Urban Ultra had been very successful and would be repeated in 2016.  Race Secretary had an idea for amending the route, alternatively a near repeat of the existing route was proposed with the removal of the Hendon loop in Leg 1, the extra distance being found by extending further along the River Wear before heading to Penshaw Monument.
2)
Handicapped Championship Race  Concerns had been raised about the use of handicaps for the penultimate 2015 Championship Race.  The use of handicaps had been publicised at the launch of the 2015 season although it was regrettable that the specific race had come so late in the year and thus its results had a greater significance on the outcome of several key positions.  It was agreed that the results for the Bridges of the Wear Race would stand but that there would be no handicapped race in the 2016 Championship.

3)
Run Leaders  The Committee discussed the ever-present need for more Run Leaders to step forward and lead packs on Wednesday.  While there was no absolute necessity for individuals to complete the LiRF course the Club would continue to support those who undertook the course and took full part in the Pack Leaders roster maintained by the Dep Secretary.
Dep Secretary highlighted the recent changes and the further opportunities presented by the website to tackle some of the issues raised.  A full 2016 session plan would be made available, in time full session notes would be available along with route maps to aid first time leaders.  He would continue to seek at least 2 leaders for each group so that splitting large packs was always an option.

4)
Club Secretary requested support from the Club to attend a training day with Race Result (suppliers of the timing equipment) during Jan 2016.  Committee agreed to fund training along with reasonable travel and subsistence costs.


	Race Secretary

Race Secretary

Club Sec

Race Sec

	13
	Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting would take place during the w/c 1 Feb, details to be confirmed.
	


A G HARRISON

Club Secretary

Sunderland Strollers

26 Mar 2015
